

"Robots"

Reading Comprehension Assessment

ReadTheory.org

For exciting updates, offers, and other helpful information, follow us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/ReadTheory and Twitter at www.twitter.com/ReadTheory.

Comprehension materials similar to those featured in this workbook are available online at www.ReadTheory.org -- an interactive teaching tool where students can take reading comprehension quizzes, earn achievements, enter contests, track their performance, and more. Supplementary materials to this workbook are available in printable worksheet form at www.EnglishForEveryone.org.

COPYRIGHT NOTICE

Reproduction and or duplication on websites, creation of digital or online quizzes or tests, publication on intranets, and or use of this publication for commercial gain is strictly prohibited.

Use of this publication is restricted to the purchaser and his or her students. This publication and its contents are non-transferrable between teachers.

All materials in our publications, such as graphics, text, and logos are the property of Read Theory LLC and are protected by United States and international copyright laws.

© Copyright Read Theory LLC, 2012. All rights reserved.



Name_	
Date_	

Reading Comprehension Assessment

Directions: Read the passage. Then answer the questions below.

Robots

A robot is a machine. But it is not just any machine. It is a special kind of machine. It is a machine that moves. It follows instructions. The instructions come from a computer. Because it is a machine, it does not make mistakes. And it does not get tired. And it never complains. Unless you tell it to!

Robots are all around us. Some robots are used to make things. For example, robots can help make cars. Some robots are used to explore dangerous places. For example, robots can help explore volcanoes. Some robots are used to clean things. These robots can help vacuum your house. Some robots can even recognize words. They can be used to help answer telephone calls. Some robots look like humans. But most robots do not. Most robots just look like machines.



Long ago, people imagined robots. Over 2,000 years ago, a famous poet imagined robots. The poet's name was Homer. His robots were made of gold. They cleaned things and they made things. But they were not real. They were imaginary. Nobody was able to make a real robot. The first real robot was made in 1961. It was called Unimate. It was used to help make cars. It looked like a giant arm.

In the future, we will have even more robots. They will do things that we can't do. Or they will do things that we don't want to do. Or they will do things that are too dangerous for us. Robots will help us fight fires. They will help us fight wars. They will help us fight sickness. They will help us discover things. They will help make life better.

- 1) As used in paragraph 1, we can understand that something **special** is NOT
 - A. normal
 - B. expensive
 - C. perfect
 - D. tired
- 2) According to the author, robots may be used to
 - I. make cars
 - II. explore volcanoes
 - III. answer telephone calls
 - A. I only
 - B. I and II only
 - C. II and III only
 - D. I, II, and III



	į K	READTHEORY	Question
3)	Wł	nat is the main purpose of paragraph 2?	
	В. С.	to show how easy it is to make a robot to tell what a robot is to describe the things a robot can do to explain the difference between a robot and a machine	
4)	Ac	cording to the passage, when was the first real robot made?	
		1961 1900 2003 2000 years ago	
5)	Us	ing the information in the passage as a guide, which of these gives the best use of a rob	oot?
	В. С.	to help make a sandwich to help tie shoes to help read a book to help explore Mars	
6)	Wh	nich of these statements correctly summarizes how the author of this passage feels abo	ut robots?
	В. С.	Robots are old. Robots are confusing. Robots are helpful. Robots are dangerous.	
7)	aut	ear the end of the passage, the author says that "In the future, we will have even more rothor concludes by telling us that robots "will help make life better." What do you think abe you think this is true? Will robots help make life better? Why or why not? Explain.	



1) A

Question Type: Vocabulary

special (adjective): being a particular one; particular, individual, or certain.

In order to answer this question correctly, we need to figure out what the word special means as it is used in paragraph 1. Then we need to say which word means the opposite of this meaning. To do this, we can start by using context clues—hints from known words or phrases around the unknown word or phrase—to help us figure out what the word special must mean, as it is used in paragraph 1. In paragraph 1, we read: "It is a special kind of machine." In the previous two sentences, we are told that a robot is "a machine," but that it is "not just any machine." From this, we can tell that a robot is a machine, but that it is not just any machine. Because it is not just any machine, we can tell that it is not like other machines, or that it is different from normal machines. From this, we can understand that, when the author says that a robot is "a special kind of machine," he or she must mean that it is not a normal or ordinary kind of machine. This lets us know that, as it is used in paragraph 1, the word special must mean "different from normal." We can now understand that the word special means the opposite of "normal." Something special is not normal. Therefore (A) is correct. Using the above information, we can tell that the word special, as it is used in paragraph 1, must mean "different from normal." This lets us know that the meaning of the word special does not have anything to do with whether or not it is expensive. We can now understand that the word special does not mean "not expensive." This eliminates (B). Using the above information, we can tell that the word special, as it is used in paragraph 1, must mean "different from normal." This lets us know that the meaning of the word special does not have anything to do with whether or not it is perfect, since something that is different from normal might or might not be perfect. We can now understand that the word special does not mean "not perfect." This eliminates (C). Using the above information, we can tell that the word special, as it is used in paragraph 1, must mean "different from normal." This lets us know that the meaning of the word special does not have anything to do with being tired. We can now understand that the word special does not mean "not tired." This eliminates (D).

2) D

Question Type: Detail

In paragraph 2, we read: "robots can help make cars." This lets us know that robots may be used to make cars. This supports **option (I)**. In paragraph 2, we also read: "robots can help explore volcanoes." This lets us know that robots may be used explore volcanoes. This supports **option (II)**. In paragraph 2, we again also read that robots "can be used to help answer telephone calls." This lets us know that robots may be used to answer telephone calls. This supports **option (III)**. Therefore **(D)** is correct.

3) C

Question Type: Detail

In paragraph 2, we are told all about the things that robots can do. We are told that "some robots are used to make things." We are told that "some robots are used to explore dangerous places." We are told that "some robots are used to clean things." We are told that "some robots can even recognize words," and "answer telephone calls." We are also told about some examples of things that robots do. For example, we are told about robots that help build cars, that help explore volcanoes, and that vacuum houses. All of this lets us know about things that robots can do. From this we can understand that the main purpose of paragraph 2 must be to describe the things a robot can do. Therefore (C) is correct. In paragraph 2, we are told all about the things that robots can do. We are not told anything about how to make a robot. From this we can understand that the main purpose of paragraph 2 cannot be to show how easy it is to make a robot. Therefore (A) is incorrect. Although this passage does tell us what a robot is, it does not tell this to us in paragraph 2. It tells us in paragraph 1, where we are told that a robot is a machine that can move and follow instructions from a computer. In paragraph 2, we are told all about the things that robots can do, but we are not told what a robot is. From this we can understand that the main purpose of paragraph 2 cannot be to tell what a robot is. Therefore (B) is incorrect. Although this passage does explain to us the difference between a robot and an ordinary machine, it does not do so in paragraph 2. It does this in paragraph 1, where we learn that a robot is a "special machine," and we are told that a robot is a special machine because it can move and follow instructions from a computer. In paragraph 2, we are told all about the things that robots can do, but we are not told how to tell the difference between a robot and a machine. From this we can understand that the main purpose of paragraph 2 cannot be to explain the difference between a robot and a machine. Therefore (D) is incorrect.

4) A

Question Type: Detail

In paragraph 3, we read: "The first real robot was made in 1961." This lets us know that, according to this passage, the first real robot was made in 1961. Therefore (A) is correct. The passage does not provide information to support choices (B) or (C). Therefore they are incorrect. Although the passage does tell us that a famous poet imagined robots over 2000 years ago, it also tells us that these robots "were not real," and that the "first real robot was made in 1961." This lets us know that the first real robot was not made 2000 years ago. Therefore (D) is incorrect.

5) D

Question Type: Inference

In paragraph 4, we read that, in the future, robots "will do things that we can't." We also read that they "will do things that we don't want to do." Again, we also read that they "will do things that are too dangerous for us." We are then given some examples of these things that robots will do. For example, they will help us fight fires, wars, and sickness. And they will help us discover things. All of this lets us know that the best uses for robots are for tasks that are very hard for humans to do, or very dangerous for humans to do, or that help us discover things we couldn't discover otherwise. Going to explore Mars would be both very hard and very dangerous for humans to do, and would help us discover things we couldn't discover otherwise. From this we can understand that helping to explore Mars is a best use of a robot. Therefore (D) is correct. Using the above information, we can tell that the best uses for robots are for tasks that are very hard for humans to do, or very dangerous for humans to do, or that help us discover things we couldn't discover otherwise. Helping to make a sandwich is not something that would be very hard or dangerous for humans to do, and would not help us discover things we couldn't discover otherwise. From this we can understand that helping to make a sandwich is not a best use of a robot. Therefore (A) is incorrect. Using the above information, we can tell that the best uses for robots are for tasks that are very hard for humans to do, or very dangerous for humans to do, or that help us discover things we couldn't discover



otherwise. Helping to tie shoes is not something that would be very hard or dangerous for humans to do, and would not help us discover things we couldn't discover otherwise. From this we can understand that helping to tie shoes is not a best use of a robot. Therefore (B) is incorrect. Using the above information, we can tell that the best uses for robots are for tasks that are very hard for humans to do, or very dangerous for humans to do, or that help us discover things we couldn't discover otherwise. Helping to read a book is not something that would be very hard or dangerous for humans to do, and would not help us discover things we couldn't discover otherwise. From this we can understand that helping to read a book is not a best use of a robot. Therefore (C) is incorrect.

6) C

Question Type: Global

In this passage, we learn many things about robots. We learn what a robot is, and that robots do not make mistakes or get tired. We learn that robots can help make things, explore dangerous places, clean things, and recognize words. We learn that the first robot was made to help build cars, and that before that imaginary robots were imagined as helping to clean and to make things. We learn that in the future robots will help us to do the things we cannot do or do not want to do, and that they will "make life better." All of this lets us know that the most important thing about robots, according to the author of this passage, is that they help. The author does not talk about any robots that do not help or that cause harm. All of the robots he or she talks about are helpful robots. From this we can understand that the author of this passage most likely feels that robots are helpful. Therefore (C) is correct. Although the author of this passage does tell us that people from long ago in history imagined robots, this does not mean that robots are old. In fact, we are told that nobody was able to make a real robot until 1961. Also, the author of this passage talks mostly about the robots of today or the robots of tomorrow. The only old robot that he or she talks about is the first real robot, the Unimate. From this we can understand that the author of this passage most likely does not feel that robots are old. This eliminates (A). The author of this passage does not say anything that might make us think that robots are confusing. From this we can understand that the author of this passage most likely does not feel that robots are confusing. This eliminates (B). Although the author of this passage does talk about dangerous things, he or she does not say that robots are dangerous. He or she says that robots can help to "explore dangerous places" or "do things that are too dangerous for us." This lets us know that the author of this passage most likely does not feel that robots are dangerous. This eliminates (D).